[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of Trustee Meeting 
February 26, 2018
Attendees:       Trustees:  Chairman Steven Lust, David Schrote, Wayne Creasap 
                            Fiscal Officer: Lavon Verity  
		 Fire Chief: Clint Canterbury
                            Zoning Inspector: Tom Baker 
                            Employee: Brian William’s
                            Senior Center members: Barb Thompson & Nancy Riley 
                               
       
                                                                                                                                                    
 Meeting convened at 6:00 pm by Chairman Lust.

Trustee Schrote made a motion to approve the previous minutes, from 02.12.18 seconded by Trustee Creasap. All in favor 3 -0. 
Trustee Creasap made a motion to accept the warrants prepared by Fiscal Officer Verity, 
Seconded by Trustee Schrote. All in favor, motion carried 3-0. 

Barb Thompson came to inform he trustees that the Senior Center caterer is not licensed and they need to find another caterer that will deliver to the Center. Burwick pizza from Green Camp are able to accommodate, however we need to inform renters that the center does not have the capabilities to cook at the center. The stove and the range hood does not meet health inspections.   

Fiscal Officer:   
· Social Media handouts were distributed to each trustee with the information that was given out at the conference.  

Zoning:
· Report attached. 
· Waiting to send out letters regarding rec. vehicles with a proposed rewording. After some discussion, the zoning Board will be asked to reword the interpretation of rec. vehicles.  ( copy attached)                                       

Fire Department:
· The Dept. hosted an ice rescue at the park with a decent response to the trainings. 
· Dewalt tools were purchased.
· 417 replaced two front tires and a tyerod. 
· B. Henning was granted permission to attend a training with expenses to be paid for by the dept. 
·  CPR training for the teachers at the schools is ongoing. 
· Recent school threat prompted the need for training. 
· We have 25-30 old radios that we will offer to the school at no cost, with their shooter in progress- training.
· Chief Canterbury checked into a server for payroll that would be a cloud-based hard drive.   
·  
Roads:   
· Newman’s Cardington and Schweinfurth’s bridge will be repaired in May.

Old Business:

· Trash day will be April 28, 8-2 pm.
· No parking in the fire lanes of a cul-de-sac has been tabled until discussed with the County Prosecutor.  

New Business:
· Resident John Peacock, called with a complaint regarding the trash outside the dumpster. Trustee Creasap picked up all debris around the receptacle and most of it was not from the dumpsters, however Trustee Creasap will take care of the trash out and around the dumpsters. 
· With the rising cost of Health Insurance , The trustees looked at several plans offered through Burnham and Flowers after some careful consideration : 
Trustee Creasap made a motion to opt for a cheaper, higher deductible Insurance plan with Burnham and Flowers that would be Medical Mutual. Trustee Schrote
 Seconded the motion.  All in favor, motion carried. (Copy attached)   

With no further business to bring before the board, Trustee Schrote made a motion to adjourn; second by Trustee Creasap. All in favor 3-0. Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.  

Next meeting will take place on March 12, 2018 @ 6:00 p.m. at the trustee’s office. 
       Minutes recorded by and prepared by Fiscal Officer Lavon Verity on February 26, 2018. 


___________________________________________
Chairman, Steven Lust 


__________________________________________
Fiscal Officer, Lavon Verity 
